
HURLEY 2nd  v Taplow 2nd   Date: 19th May 
 
Played at Hurley 
 
Innings of Taplow 2nd  
 
L. Fisher  Ret. Hurt  13 

C. Paskins  b. D. Walton 60 

D. Barton  b. D. Walton 11 

L. Andrews c. & b. Sc. Taylor 5 

N. Jayamaha st. M. Walton b. Iqbal 47 

D. Jones c. Steve Taylor b. D. Walton 10 

P. Anderson  b. Iqbal 8 

R. Court  b. Iqbal 1 

A. Bond Not out  5 

D. Mehmood Not out  13 

    

  Extras 23 

  Total 196 

  For 7 
 

Bowling 
 
 Overs Maidens Runs Wkts. 

P. Hunjan 13 0 44 0 

M. Iqbal 14 4 49 3 

D. Walton 12 2 44 3 

B. Lederman 6 0 28 0 

Scott Taylor 7 0 21 1 



Innings of Hurley 2nd 
 
M. Walton c. Bond b. Jayamaha 13 

C. Williams  b. Jayamaha 22 

Steve Taylor  b. Jones 6 

Y. Ali  b. Jones 10 

P. Hunjan c. Jones b. Anderson 8 

R. Singh Run Out  1 

M. Iqbal c. Andrews b. Anderson 0 

Scott Taylor c. Andrews b. Anderson 0 

B. Lederman Not Out  2 

D. Walton LBW b. Anderson 3 

    

  Extras 19 

  Total 84 

  For 9 a.o. 
 

Bowling 
 
 Overs Maidens Runs Wkts. 

D. Mehmood 6 0 18 0 

C. O’Shea 7 1 19 0 

N. Jayamaha 9 3 15 2 

D. Jones 7 1 17 2 

D. Barton 2 0 7 0 

P. Anderson 2.4 0 4 4 

 

Result:  Taplow 2nd won by 112 runs. 
 
Another poor batting display by Hurley 2nds saw them lose their second consecutive 
match in the Morrant Chilterns League.  Leading a 10 man side weakened by late 
withdrawals, Mike Walton won his third toss in three matches and invited the 
visitors to bat. With no recognised opening bowlers, Parvinder Hunjan and Mudasser 
Iqbal took the new ball and succeeded in keeping the run rate under control with 
only seven runs coming off the bat in the first half a dozen overs. Lewis Fisher was 
forced to retire hurt with an Achilles tendon problem with the score on 41 after 17 
overs. The loss of his opening partner did not deter Chris Paskins who together with 
Dale Barton (11) doubled the score in the next nine overs.  After an opening spell of 
nine overs for 22 runs, Iqbal was replaced by Dave Walton who achieved the 
breakthrough for Hurley, bowling Barton as he attempted a slog sweep. At the other 
end Ben Lederman defied his tender years, bowling an excellent line and length and 
was unlucky not to pick up a wicket. Paskins reached sixty before a delivery from 
Walton did just enough off the pitch to beat the bat and take the off stump. A diving 
catch off his own bowling from Scott Taylor (1 for 21) saw off Andrews (5) to reduce 
the visitors to 100 for 3 after thirty-five overs. Nirosh Jayamaha (47) took the attack 
to the bowlers with some hard hitting and at times comical running between the 
wickets. A good catch in the deep by Steve Taylor gave Walton his third victim in his 



twelve over spell which cost only forty-four runs. Iqbal was brought back to replace 
Walton at the Shepherds Lane end and used all his cunning to dismiss Jayamaha, 
fizzing a quicker delivery past the batsman’s outside edge to allow Mike Walton to 
whip off the bails and send the Sri Lankan on his way. Two more wickets for Iqbal 
saw Taplow finish four short of maximum batting points on 196 for 7. 
 
With the out of form Hunjan opting to drop down the order, Clive Williams opened 
with the skipper and the opening pair had little difficulty in seeing off the new ball 
bowlers. With forty on the board, Walton (13) drove at a full length delivery from 
Jayamaha, edging it to slip where Taplow skipper Andy Bond stuck out a right hand 
to take the catch. Williams (22) followed two overs later and with Jones picking up 
the wickets of Steve Taylor (6) and Yasir Ali (10) the hosts slumped to 61 for 4 and 
never recovered. Although Taplow bowled well, Hurley did not help themselves. 
Debutant Raj Singh was run out attempting a suicidal single and the introduction of 
Paul Anderson saw the last four wickets fall for only sixteen runs as the batsmen 
seemed intent on hitting the ball in the air to grateful fielders. Dave Walton (2) and 
Ben Lederman (3) showed some fight with a last wicket partnership of ten runs, 
ended with Walton struck on the pads plumb in front by Anderson and given out 
despite there being a suspicion of an inside edge. Once again Hurley’s batsmen had 
failed to support an excellent effort by the bowlers and unless some of the batsmen 
find some form soon, it is going to be a hard struggle this season for the Hurley boys.  

 


